South Trumpington Parish Meeting Agenda

The Public and Press are invited to be present.

Date: Thursday 8 October 2020 at 7pm

Venue: Remotely via Zoom https://zoom.us/j/94136192140

Meeting ID: 941 3619 2140

By phone: 02039017895 or 02080806591 (call charges apply)

Mr Philip Allen, Chair 23/09/2020

Representatives of Network Rail will present updated proposals for the Cambridge South Station.

- 1. Cambridge South Station
- 2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting
- 3. Election of Vice-Chairman
- 4. Appointment of Parish Representatives on Outside Groups.
 - 4.1. Connections Bus Project Invite to AGM
- 5. Information Items
 - 5.1. District Councillors Report
 - 5.2. County Councillors Report
 - 5.3. Update from Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group
 - 5.4. Update from Trumpington Residents Association
- 6. Finance
 - 6.1. Decisions Taken Under Clerk's Delegation/Emergency Decisions
 - 6.2. Receipt of the Finance Report and Payment of Bills
 - 6.3. Funding Request Christmas Tree and Santa Event 2020
- 7. Planning applications received & note any responses submitted between meetings*
 - 7.1. Greater Cambridge Local Plan First Conversations and Call for Sites
- 8. M11 Noise Attenuation Update
- 9. East West Rail and Cambridge Approaches Group
- 10. Barratt Homes Development
- 11. Date of and Items for Next Meeting & Closure of Meeting





Public consultation 19 October to 29 November 2020

Cambridge South: a new station in the south of Cambridge

Network Rail is developing plans for a new station in the vicinity of the Cambridge Biomedical Campus to improve connectivity across Cambridgeshire and provide more sustainable travel options for patients and visitors to Addenbrooke's and Royal Papworth hospitals. Improving connectivity to the campus and the local area will support growth by attracting skilled workers from further afield.

Speak to the team

Owing to the current Coronavirus situation, we are conducting this second phase of public consultation remotely to maintain the safety of the public and our staff.

There will be opportunities to put your questions to our team via our live webchat facility at specific times throughout the consultation period.

Webchat available 19 October to 29 October

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday	10:00 – 16:00
Wednesday	14:00 – 20:00

We will also be available to answer questions and log your feedback via our consultation hotline at the following dates and times:

Hotline available 19 October to 31 October

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday	14:00 – 17:00
Wednesday	17:00 – 20:00
Saturday	10:00 – 13:00

How to have your say

For more information on our proposals or to receive a hard copy of the consultation brochure and feedback form (available from 19 October), please contact us using the information below:

Visit our project webpage:

networkrail.co.uk/cambridge-south-station

Email us at: cambridgesouth@networkrail.co.uk

Call us on: 0800 160 1835

Follow us on Twitter: @networkrailLST

For any other assistance you can contact the national helpline on: **03457 11 41 41**

SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Meeting held by Zoom on Monday 10th August 2020 at 7pm

Present: Philip Allen (Chairman) plus 8 electors.

In attendance: P Colbert & K Colbert (Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group), Merlene Austin (Trumpington Meadows Management Meeting & Grosvenor), B Stoehr (Clerk) plus 2 non-electors.

Apologies received from A Roberts (Trumpington Residents Association)

1. Election of Chairman

Philip Allen was elected as Chairman $^{Prop\;F\;Pinho\;2nd\;P\;Phan\;All\;in\;Favour}$

2. Election of Vice-Chairman

This item was deferred to a future meeting.

3. Appointment of Parish Representatives.

This item was deferred to a future meeting.

4. Approval of the Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes were signed as a true record. Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen, All in Favour

5. Information Items

a. Report from District Councillor

The District Councillors report was taken as read. There were concerns from those present about the safety of some of the play areas around Trumpington Meadows. It was agreed to write to Barratt Homes to request the safety of the play areas/POS at Kestrel Rise & Porter Road be improved.

It was noted that the extended building hours, introduced by the Government, do not appear to have been introduced as the builders were still going home at the normal times.

A question was asked about the expected end date for the building works in Trumpington Meadows. It was unknown when this would be and it was noted that it would be dependent primarily on the property market and house values but unforeseen delays could also occur.

b. Report from County Councillor

No report received.

c. Update from Trumpington Residents Association (TRA)

The report from the TRA was noted.

d. Update on Trumpington Meadows Management Meeting (TMMM)

It was reported that the TMMM would no longer be meeting. A more resident led group has been setup to replace it.

The Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group have drawn up a list of issues around Trumpington Meadows.

A resident reported that it is very dangerous driving through the Local Centre with parked cars blocking visibility. It was agreed to write again to Barratt Homes requesting a mirror to aid visibility.

6. Finance & Annual Business

a. Decisions taken under Clerk's Delegation/Emergency Decisions

None

b. Receipt of the Finance Report and Payment of Bills

Approved Prop P Allen 2nd F Pinho All in Favour

c. Review of Banking Signatories and Arrangements for Payments

The current system was reviewed and it was agreed to continue as at present.

d. To review the effectiveness of the internal controls

The current system was reviewed and found to be adequate.

e. To Review the Internal Auditors Report

The Internal Auditors report was noted.

f. To Prepare and Approve the Annual Governance Statement (Section 1)

The responses to the assertions were discussed and it was agreed to write yes for all boxes.

g. To Consider and Approve the Accounting Statements (Section 2)

The accounts were considered and approved.

7. PoW Camp Interpretation Panel

It was agreed that this is an interesting idea and would be of benefit to the area but the Parish Meeting needs more information such as proposed location and costs. It was agreed to write back and ask for more information and how the Parish Meeting can assist.

8. <u>Defibrillator update</u>

It was reported that Sainsbury's HQ have refused permission to install the model defibrillator that has been agreed at a past meeting.

It was agreed to try to contact the Primary School again for permission to install, if permission is not granted within 2 weeks to proceed with installation at Sainsbury's with the model they require. Prop P Allen 2nd F Pinho All in favour

9. Connections Bus Project (CBP) update

The report from the CBP was noted. It was agreed to support the option for detached youth work while using the bus isn't possible due to COVID-19. It was agreed that supporting the CBP during the current situation would help to keep the service going which is beneficial to the young people of the parish. Prop P Phan 2nd P Allen All in Favour

10. Zero Carbon Communities grants

It was agreed to think of ideas for a future submission.

11. Planning applications received & note any responses submitted between meetings*

Noted

12. Barratt Homes development including spine road second access

It was noted that the spine road is likely to be open in 2023 and it is hoped an update will be provided later in the year. Barratt Homes are hoping to apply for a right filter lane into the second entrance.

It was reported that the 2^{nd} entrance is the preferred fire engine route to the school.

It was agreed that the Parish Meeting is supportive of opening the southern access and right filter lane.

The Christmas event and tree were discussed. It is dependent on the COVID-19 situation & restrictions that are in place. It was agreed it would be beneficial for families and children. It was hoped that the same Santa from the previous event would be available.

It was agreed to consider a grant application for the event at a future meeting.

13. M11 Noise Attenuation/Bunding

It was agreed that Ivan Pereda would take this further with Highways England. It was noted that the school has some trees available which could be planted at the end of the bunding to provide some noise attenuation.

14. Park and Ride update

It was reported that the Park and Ride site is being used for illegal races at night. It was agreed to write to the Police requesting action. It was noted that there are ANPR cameras at the entrance/exits to the site which could aid enforcement/prosecution.

15. Cambridge South Station & East West Rail updates

Noted

16. North East Cambridge Area Action Plan consultation

Noted. Residents are urged to share the issues from the Trumpington Meadows development so that problems are not repeated.

17. Date of and items for next meeting & closure of meeting

,	The next meeting will be on Thursday the 8 October 2020 at 7pm.
	The Meeting was closed at 9.54pm.
	Signed (Chairman):
	Signed (Chairman): Date:

Dear Parish Clerk

The Connections Bus Project Annual General meeting on Monday 26 October will be taking place via Zoom, as allowed by our constitution and in order to reduce the risk of any possible COVID-19 infection spread.

Please find attached your invitation.

We are able to allow 2 places per Parish Council.

I should be most grateful if would confirm attendance asap by replying with email addresses for which the Zoom meeting link and relevant documents should be sent.

Many Thanks Alan

South Cambridgeshire District Council – Harston & Comberton Ward Report to South Trumpington Parish Meeting October 2020

Covid 19

As we're sure the parish is aware, new measures have just been introduced concerning homeworking and socialising. As a result, South Cambs offices are closing to the public once again and there will be a reversion to services operating fully online. For the most part this has worked well over the past six months, but please let us know if you experience any difficulties contacting council services.

Posters and other reminders have also gone out to parishes and community organisations concerning the need to dispose of facemasks and other items of PPE in the black bin, not the blue bin. Please help spread the message if you can.

The council hugely values the contribution of local volunteer groups in its response to the pandemic. As we enter a new phase of the virus, officers are contacting each group once again to assess capability for action in future, to understand what has worked well and not so well in the past and to listen to concerns and queries. The intention is to reinstate a similar arrangement to the patch managers (with some changes learning from recent experience). Funding is also available from the district to help local groups where necessary, such as the purchase of PPE and other types of supplies for carrying out volunteer work in the community. If people need supermarket deliveries for good reasons the district council can also facilitate getting Tesco and Iceland delivery slots – the priority is now to key workers.

It is expected that large numbers of people who have been on furlough may lose their jobs before December – as ever, if people are in financial trouble they should contact the council as soon as possible so that they can get support to put a plan into place to manage their outgoings.

The council still have some of the metal signs for play areas, giving advice on hand hygiene, social distancing, etc, available if they are needed.

Business Support

The District Council is continuing to provide a high level of support to local businesses through the professional personnel of its Business Support Unit (BSU) and its online communications. The latest newsletter can be found here: https://www.scambs.gov.uk/business/coronavirus-information-for-businesses/latest-business-newsletters/

and includes items on Brexit, coronavirus finance, business support and employment, innovation and events for businesses.

If you know of any local businesses whom you think we might not have reached, please do tell them about the BSU and suggest they make contact using this email: openforbusiness@scambs.gov.uk

Local Plan: Call for Sites

The number and location of the sites received by the Greater Cambridge Planning department in the 'Call for Sites' process have been published. The Councils concerned are obliged to publish this information. The number of sites – well over 600 – and the number of houses (220,000) proposed across these sites way exceeds the sites that will come through the detailed assessment process and the number of houses needed during the course of the next Local Plan. As a general guide it is worth

noting that at the last 'call for sites' in 2011, ca. 400 sites were put forward but only 34 (less than 10%) went forward for development.

None of the 600 plus sites has any planning status – the sites on the list have all been proposed by landowners, not by the council. The next formal public consultation, on the preferred options for the Local Plan will be held in the second half of next year, but in the meantime, the planning service will be working on evidence that will inform the Plan, and engaging parish councils/meetings and community groups to discuss findings and get their steer on the development of those preferred options.

The next immediate step is a report on some initial findings of key the evidence, including scenarios for the jobs and homes we should plan for, and for strategic spatial options. This should be published later in October. There should be some engagement with the Parish Meeting after that has been published so do keep an eye out.

Cambridge South Station Consultation

The next round of public consultation on Cambridge South Station opens on 19th October. Owing to the pandemic it is being conducted remotely. The consultation materials will be available via an online web-portal for six weeks and there will also be opportunities to speak to project representatives via a webchat facility accessed via the project webpage or by calling a dedicated consultation phone line once the consultation opens.

EWR and Cambridge Approaches

Ian will be joining a meeting with Anthony Browne and Cambridge Approaches the same evening as the Parish Meeting. If there are any points the parish would particularly like him to raise, do let him know before he departs for that!

District Councillor resignation

As you may have seen, our ward colleague (and chair of South Trumpington Parish Meeting) Phil Allen has resigned from the district council. Due to the pandemic, a by-election will most likely not be held until May 2021 (alongside County Council, Mayoral and Police and Crime Commissioner elections). We will obviously be stepping up to cover Phil's duties in the meantime, and hope you won't see any difference, but do let us know if you have any concerns.

Ian Sollom cllr.sollom@scambs.gov.uk

Tony Mason cllr.mason@scambs.gov.uk

TRUMPINGTON MEADOWS DELIVERY & ACTION GROUP REPORT (TMDAG)

TMDAG was formed early in July following a Zoom meeting called by residents with concerns about the development. Trinity set up the meeting at our request which also included representatives of Barratt (BDW), BPHA and the Chair of Trumpington Meadows Community as well as a number of pro-active residents with issues to resolve.

Following the Zoom conference, it was felt that there was no real motivation from the key parties to deliver on behalf of the residents and so we decided to take matters into our own hands in a more defined way than had been achieved before, namely to "pro-actively gather information about problems on the development, reporting them through the appropriate channels, and robustly ensuring that they are resolved" In essence we as a group became the enforcers – ensuring that Trinity, Barratt, BDW and BPHA actually deliver their duties and what they are contractually and legally obliged to deliver.

A Constitution and Standing Orders were devised and agreed by ten key residents, membership of FeCRA, the Federation of Cambridge Residents Associations was secured and over 50 people to date have supported the ever growing group which passes information to and from the residents who have shown an interest on a regular basis – including a monthly Zoom conference on the last Thursday of each month at 8pm at which minutes are taken.

We are also intending to liaise closely with Trumpington Residents Association about appropriate issues and have secured links with Councillor Thornburrow and others from who we get regular updates.

Residents fed over 100 individual issues into a document that was presented prior to a walk around the development on August 6th and digital mapping of the whole development has been put in place with our digital team. This shows any issues that have been reported, when they were reported and if and when thy have been resolved.

Residents were concerned that there was a too cosy relationship between the previous parties to the walk arounds and were determined that a more focussed approach would now be taken. This included issuing a Press Release that was published in the Cambridge Independent regarding the delayed South Access Road – a road that the Managing Director of Barratts confirmed to TMDAG that would not be built until "the summer of 2023" at the earliest we are still in discussions about what further action we can take following initial conversations with Councillors.

We applied pressure to ensure that the entrance area and Consort Avenue were cleared of weeds and swept as they had been in appalling state. Since our representations Barratt has placed an order with their ground workers to commence sweeping the completed roads, which will start in October, date TBC.

We applied pressure to the BPHA to ensure that broken windows were replaced in a property on Hereward Road. These windows had been broken for almost 2 years and a solution was found that we can now use as a precedent for any other similar situations should they arise.

We have made representations on behalf of Becky at the Wildlife Trust to ensure that remedial works were carried out that had been promised but never delivered. We have managed to get confirmation that a further meeting will take place this month to ensure all outstanding works for the Country Park will be agreed and performed.

We have researched and pointed out to Trinity, BPHA and Barratts various Covenants that they and residents have signed relating to signage on the development and of which they were not aware. This does however vary from phase to phase so again will need policing.

We have ensured that Encore who manage Vista Riverside have added the signage that was required on each of the apartment blocks as well as No parking sign at the entrance and are

liaising with them regarding the handover by Barratts where there is extensive work still to be done including planting at the front and rear of this part of the development.

In addition, we have carried out a survey of outstanding lighting in the development revealing at least 10 lights that have not been working or commissioned including at the Local Centre as well as one light that has been permanently on for almost 5 years. This is now in hand and we regularly apply pressure so that the relevant parties know that they have to deliver. This has led to Barratt agreeing to check the lighting on a monthly basis going forward, but agree that residents should report them through TMDAG at the moment and then to the council once adopted whose contractor Balfour Beatty undertake checks 1 x every 4 weeks in the summer, 1 x every 2 weeks in the winter.

We are putting in place a system that will ensure that we will know who to report issues to in order to ensure that they do not "fall through the net" once Barratt leaves site – eventually!

One of our group Robert Tyers has liaised with Nigel Eggar, Principal Engineer, Highway Development Manager providing a document outlining our concerns relating to roads and pavements that are to be adopted in order to apply pressure to ensure that Barratt deliver in the correct state of repair because of our concerns about quality control.

We have also tagged each and every dead tree of which there are 84 on the development, have mapped these locally and will digitally map these and present a digital screen grab of the locations to Trinity and Barratt by the end of this week ensuring that they get replaced as per the contracts. It is these types of issues that if left uncorrected can easily, in our opinion lead to a development sinking into a downward spiral. Barratt are in the process of confirming the order with Cox Landscapes with a view to getting the trees replaced in the coming planting season.

We have asked for two bollards to be installed on pathways to stop delivery vehicles continuing to dangerously drive over these, the latest being to get a bollard installed at the end of the path on Britannia Walk where it joins the Spine Rd, hopefully by the end of the month.

One of our residents Ivan Pereda is on the process of gathering quotes to get an assessment of noise levels from the M11 motorway so that we can take forward any proposals to the relevant parties.

Currently we are swamped with work in still setting up the processes and chasing works that should have been done. Once the handover is done with Highways, the trees have been replaced and other outstanding matters we will be able to focus more easily, have a fully-fledged reporting system that anyone can use and will move onto the next set of problems.

One of the key areas that we wish to get across is the charges paid to Trinity and Encore by residents. We have requested from Trinity the breakdown of the costs of each of the Phases so that we can do an assessment of what is actually being paid totally by the residents of the development to ensure that we are actually getting value for money.

Although TMDAG was formed to tackle these and many other issues, it has turned out to be much more than that. It is now a way of people throughout the community who have shown an interest in the development to share problems, meet new friends and is a true two-way process for the first time on Trumpington Meadows.

We already have a Keep Trumpington Meadows Safe WhatsApp group where over 50 residents pass messages relating to security and other safety issues and with the link we hope to develop with the TRA we hope that we will be able to assist other areas of Trumpington with what we learn and will ourselves become an asset to the larger Trumpington area.

Paul Colbert Chairman, Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group October 8th 2020

Trumpington Residents' Association: update to South Trumpington Parish Meeting, 8 October 2020

SouthTrumpington_TRA_1020 7 October 2020 Andrew Roberts

Update on issues discussed recently by the Trumpington Residents' Association (TRA).

Coronavirus response

The TRA continues as a partner in the Trumpington Covid-19 Network set up in March by local councillors and others, to provide support for residents in the Trumpington Ward and South Trumpington (https://trumpington.info/). There are updates on the TRA web site (http://www.trumpingtonresidentsassociation.org/news.html).

Trumpington Pavilion and Trumpington Community Food Hub

The TRA is responsible for Trumpington Pavilion, in partnership with the City Council. Our staff manage the Pavilion and the Village Hall, both of which reopened to regular groups in September.

The Pavilion continues to be used as the Trumpington Community Food Hub, now open to local residents on Fridays, providing food and other supplies. The Food Bank has also reopened in Alpha Terrace.

Planning and Transport

We have also continued to respond to planning applications and a number of major transport developments. The planning application for a new Travel Hub west of Junction 11 to which we objected has not yet been decided, the Local Planning Authority having asked for further information which is being provided this week. Network Rail will soon be consulting on the detailed design of Cambridge South Station, starting the public consultation on 19 October for responses by 29 November. We have recently been consulted and responded to proposals for the scope of the station's Environmental Impact Assessment. We have also continue to respond to consultations on the Cambridge South East Transport Scheme.

TRA membership and meetings

We welcome addition members from all parts of Trumpington. We are currently holding our regular meetings online, with the next on 28 October. For further information see the Residents' Association and News pages on our web site (http://www.trumpingtonresidentsassociation.org/TRA.html and http://www.trumpingtonresidentsassociation.org/news.html).

SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING

MONTHI Y	FINANCIAL	STATEMENT

08/10/2020

£55,850.82

Balance brought forward		45,907.30
Adjustments		
Additional expenditure app	roved at previous / between meeting	gs
UNITY TRUST	SERVICE CHARGE	-18.00
Credits Received		
SCDC	PRECEPT	9961.52
Total Adjustments		9943.52

Bank Reconciliation to latest statement

Balance revised after adjustments

Account	Funds	Statement	Outstanding
Current Account	55,850.82	55,882.32	-31.50
Total	55,850.82	55,882.32	-31.50

Expenditure for approval		£	
ICO	DATA PROTECTION FEE	35.00	DD
LGS SERVICES	CLERK/ADMIN SUPPORT	884.94	

Balance C/F	54930.88
Sub-Total	919.94

Gail Stoehr Responsible Financial Officer

Notes:

Late invoices will be brought to the meeting

Report - Christmas Tree and Father Christmas Event for Trumpington Meadows

Christmas Tree Delivery TBC 28th November 2020 Event date 11th Dec 2020

Since our last zoom meeting we have been developing & future proofing the idea of an event to conform with the developing Covid situation and ever-changing government rules and regulations.

An event based on last years' extremely successful community gathering is we now realise not going to be feasible however we feel strongly that it is even more important that we arrange something for the local children given the challenges we have all faced recently as a community and individuals.

As a result, this year 2020 we are planning once again to place a 14ft Christmas Tree & lights in the Local Centre, just in front of the TM primary school, in South Cambs as part of our efforts to brighten up the festive period. The tree will be purchased from Scotsdales Garden Centre with Delivery end of November TBC. We would also hope that the collection of the Tree after New Year can be once again organised by the council. Last year the City Council arranged collection after we had removed and cut it up, please advise if South Cambs can arrange the same this year?

In addition, this year we are also planning on decorating the tree with 65+ "Star" Christmas tree decorations which will be individually hand painted & decorated by the new Year 6 children at the infant school and also by the various community groups that contribute to a successful & harmonious community here in Trumpington Meadows. Members of the Trumpington Meadows community have come together to help with this response as well as the schools.

Our festive highlight is now proposed to be a tour by Father Christmas around every street in Trumpington Meadows - accompanied by festive recorded music, Christmas lights & costumed helpers walking alongside Santa handing out a small gift to every child on their own doorsteps accompanied by their parents.

To encourage the children & parents to stay in their own homes, Father Christmas will now be in a moving vehicle, ideally an open top vintage car so that all residents, including those living high up in the many apartment balconies can also take part in the celebrations safely from a distance!

To conform with regulations and for additional safety, all the presents will have been pre-packaged in draw string Christmas sacks and then left untouched for 3 days to be Covid safe. During the event, the parents or older children will be asked to take their own gift from a box (held by one of the teams of 6 helpers) on their own doorstep/entrance hall.

This scenario conforms to current Covid rules. Even if the country was placed into full lockdown, the small Santa team all live locally and will follow government guidelines. We would also intend to send a Christmas card invitation to every home here in TM.

To achieve this now Covid safe event we will need to purchase the following items;

Total	£1,200.00
Printing 1000 Christmas Cards / invitation Or hire Vintage car	£400.00
Portable Fairy lights & PA system	£60.00
Misc costumes & Props	£50.00
Deluxe Santa Outfit (for yearly use)	£250.00
65+ Community & School Star Decorations	£70.00
14ft Tree Scotsdales	£370.00

Additionally, in discussions with Barratts marketing manager they agreed to sponsor the children's gifts with the sum of £500 and we have also put a call out locally to borrow a vintage' car for the occasion.

As a new- residents group we are still organising our formal structure so we are already in discussions with committee members of the TRA (Trumpington Residents Association) and Vicar Mandy Maxwell from the local Trumpington Church.

Once again, we very much appreciate your support this year and look forward to hearing any comments.

Karen Colbert Tele 07860 223208 Greater Cambridge Local Plan – First Conversations and Call for Sites

Dear Parish Council,

We have now published the responses we received to the Greater Cambridge Local Plan First Conversation consultation in early 2020 (including the Call for Sites and Call for Green Sites), and the 2019 Call for Sites. The responses can be viewed on our website, www.greatercambridgeplanning.org/localplan.

What does this mean?

We are publishing all the comments and sites we have received, so you can see the full results of the consultation in the interests of transparency. We are publishing all the sites submitted to us and, as would be expected, this adds up to far more land than we will need for new development. The suggested development sites and green sites we have received have no planning status at this stage, and the Councils have not made any judgement about which sites may be appropriate for development in the future.

We will now be developing the spatial strategy for the Plan, taking into account the comments received in the consultation about the big themes and vision for the area. Sites will only be selected if they fit with the wider aims of the Plan and are shown to be sustainable. Far more land has been suggested by landowners than will be needed for new development, and sites will be rigorously tested for their suitability. The Councils' suggested spatial approach and preferred sites will be put forward for full public consultation next year.

We will be holding some webinars to answer any questions you have about the information we are publishing. These webinars are specifically for representatives from Residents Associations and Parish Councils, and we are also holding other webinars for the general public. The webinar details are:

What happens next?

We will hold the next formal public consultation, on the preferred options for the Local Plan, in summer or autumn 2021. We will inform you when the dates for this consultation are finalised.

In the meantime, we are working on evidence that will inform the plan, alongside reviewing the comments and testing the sites received through the consultation.

Later this autumn we are planning to publish a report on some initial findings of key evidence, including scenarios for the jobs and homes we should plan for, and for strategic spatial options. These will be tested against the Councils' overarching themes of climate change, biodiversity and green spaces, wellbeing and social inclusion, and great places. We will also be talking to community groups including Parish Councils and Residents Associations, stakeholder organisations, and other

bodies about these initial findings, so we will be in touch about this with you in due course.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries about the above. You can contact us on this email address, or on 07563 421054.

Many thanks,

Greater Cambridge Local Plan team

 $\underline{https://www.greater.cambridgeplanning.org/emerging-plans-and-guidance/greater-cambridge-local-plan}$

Site Plan

https://www.greatercambridgeplanning.org/emerging-plans-and-guidance/greater-cambridge-local-plan/document-library/site-submissions/#a1